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The NSS orientation programme was organised on 7
th

 September, 2018 from 

12:30 to 2.30 pm in the Auditorium. The programme witnessed active 

participation of 449 students. The programme began with a short video, 

recalling the history of NSS.  The emcees Priyanka Thakran and Ojasvi Gupta 

gave useful insight into the working of the organisation.  

The Programme Officer of the new session, (2018-19) Mrs T. Jeya Christy 

introduced the newly appointed office bearers; Ms. Rohini Yadav, the President; 

Ms. Rupal Rana, the Vice President; and Ms. Suman Rana, the Secretary. Ms. 

Riya acquired the recently introduced position of Treasurer. As per the new 

decentralization policy adopted this year, four separate departments with 

specific responsibilities will function namely,   

● Events department (managing programme organisation, reporting and 

anchoring etc.) 
● Logistics department (providing off stage and infrastructural support etc.) 
● Record maintenance & liaison (recording minutes of events maintaining 

all written records and liaison with all authorities etc) 
● Creative department (social media management, IT, acting as a creativity 

reservoir etc.) 
 A supporting team, which constitutes of the previous office bearers, was also 

been established. The introduction was followed by a note by Mrs. Supriya 

Saha, the ex- Programme Officer of NSS, IPCW.  

The Vice-President, Ms. Rupal Rana, explained the objectives of NSS. She then 

invited Ms. Mamta Mittal, a former core member of NSS, and a graduate of 

IPCW to share her experience.  

The president, Ms. Rohini Yadav welcomed the fresh recruits and introduced 

them to the various precincts of NSS. She explained, the ‘hours policy’ and 

diary and record maintenance, and insight into the success of events conducted 

during the year 2017-2018, such as SVEEP, Swachhta Pakhwada, EOC and 

various other events.  

The session also included information about the outreach programme, which 

was conducted by Ms. Tamanna.  This was followed by an introduction of the 



department representatives by the Secretary, Ms. Riya. The session ended on a 

successful note with a vote of thanks by the President.  

 

Enclosed are some of the photos from the event: 

 

 

 

 


